All 
Stafford called after our meeting today and explained that he had just learned from Jim Harrington that we need to "modify" our sampling protocol to the SWAMP protocol instead of the CSBP protocol.   He requested that his email below be forwarded to the entire Aquatic TWG.  I am currently reviewing the protocol differences and looking at how it will affect both the study plan and level of effort.  The change should not be too drastic, but we will need to understand better how the changed protocol affects data compatibility with the historic/current Jones & Stokes and USFS sampling. 

If the "Mal/Ben/Andy gang" is ok with the request by Stafford to send his email out, Beverly will you send it (below) out to the Aquatic TWG. 

Tomorrow at the Plenary we can talk about issues the changed protocols raise and propose an approach to getting a revised AQ3Macroinvertebrate TSP approved by the Aquatic TWG and the Plenary. 

Craig 
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	"Stafford Lehr" <slehr@dfg.ca.gov> 
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        To:        <CAddley@entrix.com>, "Beth Paulson" <bapaulson@fs.fed.us>, <dteater@fs.fed.us>, "Jann Williams" <jowilliams@fs.fed.us> 
        cc:         
        Subject:        SWAMP Protocol instead of CSBP




Craig:
Jim Harrington of our Bioassesment Lab sent me the following web site and statement regarding the SWAMP Protocol which is what CDFG will now be employing instead of CSBP.

"The SWAMP requirement for bioassessment funded by the SWRCB is to collect both types of samples explained in the document, measuring the "full" phab and having the taxonomy done to the SAFIT level 2.  All of this is explained in the protocol and other documents listed at the web site.  Each procedure collects only one composite sample instead of the 3 replicates used for the CSBP.  However, the one sample consists of a 600 organism subsample instead of the 3 samples with 300 organisms or a total of 900 bugs identified using the CSBP." 

The following web site has the Standard Operating Procedures and Data Form.  Due to the complexity of this change I am ok with letting you and your team review and put off approving this until you have had time to digest it.  The web site has numerous reference documents whereby you can get additional information on this subject.  Once again the CSBP no longer exists and we are going exclusively with SWAMP.  Jim Harrington is available for a question and answer session should you feel it necessary.  Sorry for the last minute glitch but he just sent me this information this afternoon.  


http://www.swrcb.ca.gov/swamp/reports.html 

P.S. Can you have Beverly send this out to entire Aquatic TWG?

Thank you.
Stafford
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